**ACTION:** Supplemental notice of open meeting.

**SUMMARY:** As previously noticed, (see notice of meeting published October 19, 2004), the President's National Security Telecommunications Advisory Committee (NSTAC) will meet via conference call on Thursday, October 21, 2004, from 3 p.m. to 4 p.m. The conference call will be open to the public.

Due to an administrative oversight, publication of the original notice for the aforementioned meeting, which was expected to occur on October 6, 2004, was unexpectedly delayed. Accordingly, to afford interested members of the public an opportunity to arrange access to the conference bridge, this Supplemental Notice extends the registration period for the call. Interested members of the public who wish to monitor the teleconference should contact Ms. Daniela Christopherson at (703) 607–6217, or by e-mail at Christod@ncs.gov, not later than 1 p.m. on October 21, 2004, to obtain the access information and the meeting materials.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Call Ms. Kiesha Gebreyes, Chief, Industry operations Branch at (703) 607–6134, or write the Manager, National Communications System, P.O. Box 4502, Arlington, Virginia 22204–4502.

## Sheron Bellizan,

Chief of Staff, National Communications System.

[FR Doc. 04-23503 Filed 10-19-04; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 4410-10-M

## DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

[Docket No. FR-4903-N-81]

Notice of Submission of Proposed Information Collection to OMB; HUD Urban Scholars Fellowship Program Grants Application

**AGENCY:** Office of the Chief Information Officer, HUD.

ACTION: Notice.

**SUMMARY:** The proposed information collection requirement described below has been submitted to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) for review, as required by the Paperwork Reduction Act. The Department is soliciting public comments on the subject proposal.

This is a request for continued approval to collect information through applications for a competitive selection process for fellowships to conduct research on HUD-related topics.

**DATES:** Comments Due Date: November 19, 2004.

ADDRESSES: Interested persons are invited to submit comments regarding this proposal. Comments should refer to the proposal by name and/or OMB approval Number (2528–0214) and should be sent to: HUD Desk Officer, Office of Management and Budget, New Executive Office Building, Washington, DC 20503; fax: 202–395–6974.

#### FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Wayne Eddins, Reports Management Officer, AYO, Department of Housing and Urban Development, 451 Seventh Street, SW., Washington, DC 20410; email Wayne\_Eddins@HUD.gov; or Lillian Deitzer at Lillian\_L\_Deitzer@HUD.gov or

telephone (202) 708–2374. This is not a toll-free number. Copies of available documents submitted to OMB may be obtained from Mr. Eddins or Ms Deitzer

and at HUD's Web site at http://www5.hud.gov:63001/po/i/icbts/collectionsearch.cfm.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This notice informs the public that the Department of Housing and Urban Development has submitted to OMB a request for approval of the information collection described below. This notice is soliciting comments from members of the public and affecting agencies concerning the proposed collection of information to: (1) Evaluate whether the proposed collection of information is necessary for the proper performance of the functions of the agency, including whether the information will have practical utility: (2) Evaluate the accuracy of the agency's estimate of the burden of the proposed collection of information; (3) Enhance the quality, utility, and clarity of the information to be collected; and (4) Minimize the burden of the collection of information on those who are to respond; including through the use of appropriate automated collection techniques or other forms of information technology. e.g., permitting electronic submission of responses.

This notice also lists the following information:

Title Of Proposal: HUD Urban Scholars Fellowship Program Grants Application.

OMB Approval Number: 2528–0214. Form Numbers: HUD–424, HUD– 424B, SFLLL, HUD–27061, HUD 2880, HUD 2993 HUD, HUD–9010.

Description Of The Need For The Information And Its Proposed Use: This is a request for continued approval to collect information through applications for a competitive selection process for fellowships to conduct research on HUD-related topics.

Frequency Of Submission: On occasion.

	Number of respondents	Annual responses	×	Hours per response	=	Burden hours
Reporting Burden	110	1–2		32–44		3,320

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND

**Notice of Submission of Proposed** 

Information Collection to OMB:

**Housing Agency Calculation of** 

Occupancy/Performance Funding

**URBAN DEVELOPMENT** 

[Docket No. FR-4903-N-82]

Systems (PFS)

Total Estimated Burden Hours: 3,320. Status: Extension of a currently approved collection.

**Authority:** Section 3507 of the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 35, as amended.

Dated: October 13, 2004.\_

### Wayne Eddins,

Departmental Reports Management Officer, Office of the Chief Information Officer. [FR Doc. E4–2717 Filed 10–19–04; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 4210–27–P

**AGENCY:** Office of the Chief Information Officer, HUD.

**ACTION:** Notice.

**SUMMARY:** The proposed information collection requirement described below has been submitted to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) for review, as required by the Paperwork Reduction Act. The Department is soliciting public comments on the subject proposal.

This is a request for approval to continue to collect information provided by HA's for the projected occupancy percentage used as one element in calculating annual contributions for operating subsidies under the Performance Funding Systems (PFS).

**DATES:** Comments Due Date: November 19, 2004.

ADDRESSES: Interested persons are invited to submit comments regarding this proposal. Comments should refer to the proposal by name and/or OMB approval Number (2577–0066) and should be sent to: HUD Desk Officer, Office of Management and Budget, New Executive Office Building, Washington, DC 20503; fax: 202–395–6974.

#### FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Wayne Eddins, Reports Management Officer, AYO, Department of Housing and Urban Development, 451 Seventh Street, SW., Washington, DC 20410; email Wayne\_Eddins@HUD.gov; or Lillian Deitzer at Lillian\_L\_Deitzer@HUD.gov or telephone (202) 708–2374. This is not a

toll-free number. Copies of available documents submitted to OMB may be obtained from Mr. Eddins or Ms Deitzer and at HUD's Web site at http://www5.hud.gov:63001/po/i/icbts/collectionsearch.cfm.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This notice informs the public that the Department of Housing and Urban Development has submitted to OMB a request for approval of the information collection described below. This notice is soliciting comments from members of the public and affecting agencies concerning the proposed collection of information to: (1) Evaluate whether the proposed collection of information is necessary for the proper performance of the functions of the agency, including whether the information will have practical utility; (2) Evaluate the accuracy of the agency's estimate of the burden of the proposed collection of information; (3) Enhance the quality, utility, and clarity of the information to

be collected; and (4) Minimize the burden of the collection of information on those who are to respond; including through the use of appropriate automated collection techniques or other forms of information technology, e.g., permitting electronic submission of responses.

This notice also lists the following information:

*Title of Proposal:* Housing Agency Calculation of Occupancy/Performance Funding Systems (PFS).

OMB Approval Number: 2577–0066. Form Numbers: HUD–52728.

Description of the Need for the Information and its Proposed Use: This is a request for approval to continue to collect information provided by HA's for the projected occupancy percentage used as one element in calculating annual contributions for operating subsidies under the Performance Funding Systems (PFS).

Frequency of Submission: Annually.

	Number of respondents	Annual responses	×	Hours per response	=	Burden hours
Reporting Burden	3,100	1		2		6,200

Total Estimated Burden Hours: 6,200. Status: Extension of a currently approved collection.

**Authority:** Section 3507 of the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 35, as amended.

Dated: October 13, 2004.

## Wayne Eddins,

Departmental Reports Management Officer, Office of the Chief Information Officer. [FR Doc. E4–2718 Filed 10–19–04; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 4210-27-P

# DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

[Docket No. FR-490-N-83]

Notice of Submission of Proposed Information Collection to OMB; Contract and Subcontract Activity Reporting on Minority Business Enterprise (MBE)

**AGENCY:** Office of the Chief Information

Officer, HUD. **ACTION:** Notice.

**SUMMARY:** The proposed information collection requirement described below has been submitted to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) for review, as required by the Paperwork Reduction Act. The Department is soliciting public comments on the subject proposal.

The information is collected from developers, borrowers, sponsors, or project managers. Summaries from this report enable HUD to monitor and evaluate progress toward designated Minority Business Enterprise (MBE) goals of Executive Order 12432. The information is used for the Department's annual report. This submission consolidates information previously reported under 2577–0088 and 2502–0355.

**DATES:** Comments Due Date: November 19, 2004.

ADDRESSES: Interested persons are invited to submit comments regarding this proposal. Comments should refer to the proposal by name and/or OMB approval Number (2535-Pending) and should be sent to: HUD Desk Officer, Office of Management and Budget, New Executive Office Building, Washington, DC 20503; fax: 202–395–6974.

### FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Wayne Eddins, Reports Management Officer, AYO, Department of Housing and Urban Development, 451 Seventh Street, SW., Washington, DC 20410; email Wayne\_Eddins@HUD.gov; or Lillian Deitzer at Lillian\_L\_Deitzer@HUD.gov or telephone (202) 708–2374. This is not a toll-free number. Copies of available documents submitted to OMB may be obtained from Mr. Eddins or Ms Deitzer

and at HUD's Web site at http://www5.hud.gov:63001/po/i/icbts/collectionsearch.cfm.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This notice informs the public that the Department of Housing and Urban Development has submitted to OMB a request for approval of the information collection described below. This notice is soliciting comments from members of the public and affecting agencies concerning the proposed collection of information to: (1) Evaluate whether the proposed collection of information is necessary for the proper performance of the functions of the agency, including whether the information will have practical utility; (2) Evaluate the accuracy of the agency's estimate of the burden of the proposed collection of information; (3) Enhance the quality, utility, and clarity of the information to be collected; and (4) Minimize the burden of the collection of information on those who are to respond; including through the use of appropriate automated collection techniques or other forms of information technology, e.g., permitting electronic submission of responses.

This notice also lists the following information:

Title of Proposal: Contract and Subcontract Activity Reporting on Minority Business Enterprise (MBE).